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THIS SUNDAY EVENING, MARCH 30th
RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

will speak on

“THE KUZARI: JUDAH HA-LEVI AS POET, PHILOSOPHER
AND NATIONALIST”

at the
CONCLUDING SUPPER LECTURE

We look forward to seeing those who have made their reservations
for this lecture in the Social Hall at 7:00 o’clock

PASSOVER RELIEF APPEAL IN FINAL WEEK

This week will mark the end of the
1952 Passover Relief Appeal, the an-
nual drive conducted by the Congre-
gation in behalf of the hundreds of
needy individuals and institutions that
turn to us at this time of the year for
assistance.

We wish we could report that our
quota has been reached. We wish we
could announce that every one of the
cases brought to our attention was
given all the assistance required, and
that we even had a “surplus” in the
Benevolent Fund for future use. Un-
fortunately, such is not the case.

In fairness to those who responded
to the appeal — and did so in a gen-
erous and truly heart-warming man-
ner — we must add that the number of
people who heeded our appeal and

the size of some of the contributions
received, is indeed indicative of the
good-heartedness of our members and
friends and their understanding of the
real meaning and significance of
“Mo’os Chitim.”

It is to those who, for some reason
or other, have not made their contri-
butions, that we direct this final call:
The list of the needy who have turned
to us to help them celebrate Passover
in the proper way, is unusually long.
Included among them are several
worthy rabbis who do not come to the
attention of public charity, but who
are deserving of aid. In addition, we
are anxious to give sizable grants to
Israeli institutions — particularly to the
hundreds of yeshivah students there

{Continuved on Page 2)

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a.m.
“UNSAVORY ASPECTS OF A GREAT FESTIVAL”

Reflections on Some Pre-Passover Practices in the
American Jewish Community
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SISTERHOOD COMPLETES
SUCCESSFUL BAZAAR

A successful Bazaar was concluded

last Friday, thanks to the efforts of a
number of Sisterhood members who

felt the rneed for doing their bit for =

this activity in order to realize as much
revenue as possible for Sisterhood
benevolences. It is only fitting to thank
publicly those members who devoted
so much of their time to serving at the
Bazaar during the week of sales.

They are: Mrs. Hyman Abrams, Mrs.
Harry W. Baumgarten, Mrs. Samuel B.
Cooperman, Mrs. Isidore Givner, Mrs.
Alexander Gross, Mrs. Emanuel Ja-
cobs, Mrs. Emma Kaplan, Mrs. Lucien
Kelin, Mrs. Martin Klein, Mrs. Richard
Kolb, Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein, Mrs.
Harry Salvan, Mrs. Isidore Schacter,
Mrs. Isidore Schlang, Mrs. Elliott W.
Siegel, Mrs. Edgar Trautman and Mrs.
David Warshavsky.

Working under Mrs. Eugene Hollan-
der, the chairman of the Bazaar, these
tadigs did an exceptionally good piece
of work, displaying a devotion and
earnestness that is deserving of high-
est commendation.

To these — and fo the many who
helped in accumulating merchandise
— we say a hearty “Thank You”.

- PASSOVER RELIEF APPEAL
(Continued from Page 1)

who ‘are in such desperate want for
the barest necessities.

Time is growing short. If our efforts
are fo be meaningful, we must do our
life-saving work within the next few!
days. Only you can help us do what
we must do. If you have not as yet
made your contribution to the Pass-
over Relief Appeal, please do so at
once. Send your check — and be as
generous as you can — to the Syna-
gogue Office today. (Please make your
check payable to the Benevolent
Fund).

In next week’s issue of the Bulletin,
we will publish the list of all the con-
tributors to this year's campaign. We
frust your name will appear on that
list.

Preparing for Passover —

Among the preparations that must
be made for the Passover holiday, is
the sale of chometz (m’chiras chometz).
Rabbi Lookstein will be available for
this purpose during the pre-holiday
week, beginning Tuesday, April 1st.
For those who cannot come in person,
we provide a form below which is to
be completed, signed, and returned to
the Rabbi by Tuesday, April 8th.

...... , hereby authorize Rabbi Joseph H.

Lookstein to dispose of all Chometz that may be in my possession wherever it

may be, at home, place of business or elsewhere, in accordance with the require-

ments and provisions of the Jewish law.
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LAST CALL

Just a few choice seats left for

the MEN’S CLUB THEATRE PARTY to
"THREE WISHES FOR JAMIE”

for this Monday evening, March 31st
Call SAcramento 2-0800 NO W I

(Orders for tickets will be accepted Umii
noon on Sunday, March 30th)

LAST CALL

CURTAIN'S GOING UP—WILL YOU BE THERE?

Curtain’s going up!

Monday evening, March 31st, is the
date; 8:30, the time for the beginning
of a show you can’t afford to miss!

It's “Three Wishes for Jamie” which
received such a warm welcome from
the City’s critics, and a rousing cheer
from those who have already seen it.

And Monday evening is the right
time tfo see it, for you will be support-
ing our Men’s Club program of phil-
anthropies by attending this particular
performance. You see, it's the evening
of the Men’s Club Theatre Party — the
one fund-raising occasion of the Men's
Club year.

Here' are some of the critics’
reviews:

Atkinson (Times): “. . . distinguished
musical work . . . audience hearty and
enthusiastic . . .

Kerr (Herald-Tribune): “. . . amiable
spring entertainment . . . easy on the
eyes, agreeable to the ear . . “

Hawkins (World-Telegram): “.+. . a
lusty show, big and healthy and frank
and funny, joyful as all getout .. .
rich rousing entertainment . . .

Wilson (Post): “. . .Anne Jeffreys,
John Raitt and Bert Wheeler just great

. a dan-dan-dandy show . . .*

Need we go on? All the reviews:
are in the same vein: they agree it
is, as one critic put it, “another ‘Okla-
homal’.”

BEFORE IT'S TOO LATE, call the
Synagogue Office and get your tickets.
There are still some choice seats avail-
able, and ticket orders will be ac-
cepted until noon on Sunday.

The “box office” number is SAcra-
mento 2-0800. Use itl

CETL ONE.AD

BEAT THE DEAD-LINE
DO YOUR SHARE FOR THE
EDUCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND
by getting an ad for the
1952 YEAR BOOK

GET IT TODAY
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramenio 2-0800

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein ..................Rabbi
Hyman Gertler

Joseph E. Adler ... .. . Ritual Director

Jerome H. Rosenblum Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max] o Btra oot ol s President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Harry W. Baumgarten Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman..... President, Men's Club
Mrs. H. W. Baumgarten..Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles
Evening

SATURDAY
Morning
Junior Congregation
Weekly Portion: Vayikra,
Leviticus 1:1-5:26
Haftorah: Isaiah 43:21-44:23
EVeRiNg s T e 5:00
Conclusion of Sabbath ......... 6:55
SUNDAY
Morning
Young People’s Minyan
DAILY SERVICES

Morning
Evenlng: e i i ;

YAHRZEITS

March
29—MEYER N. HOFSTADTER
29—BENJAMIN GOLDEN
31—PEPPI SILBERMAN

April
2—1LOUIS ROSENBLUTH
4—MORRIS BORNSTEIN
4—FANNIE ABRAMSON

WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birthdays — :

Many happy returns of the day to
Hyman Abrams, Leon Daniel and Mrs.
Harry Salvan.

Bar Mitzvah —

A hearty Mazel Tov to Mr. and Mrs.
Samuel Chodrow on the occasion of
the Bar Mitzvah of their son, Mark, a
pupil at Ramaz, this Saturday.
Anniversary —

Best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Eugene
Hollander who celebrate their wedding
anniversary this week.

Honors —

Congratulations to our esteemed
member, Dr. Ira |. Kaplan, on his elec-
tion as a Fellow of the New York
Academy of Science and an honorary
member of the Radiologic Society of
Panama.

THE K. J. CALENDAR

Monday evenings at 8:00 — Sessions
in the Kehilath Jeshurun Institute—
Synagogue House

Sunday, Mar. 30, 7:00 p.m.—Conclud-
ing Supper-Lecture; Rabbi Lookstein
will discuss “The Kuzari: Judah ha-
Levi as Poet, Philosopher and Na-
tionalist” — Social Hall

Monday, Mar. 31, 8:30 p.m.—Men's
Club Theatre Party to “Three Wishes
for Jamie”—Mark Hellinger Theatre

Thursday, Apr. 3, 8:30 p.m.—Meeting
of the Board of Trustees—Library

STERN’S BAKE SHOP
490 AMSTERDAM AVENUE

again offers a full line of

delicious cakes and cookies
Kosher for Passover

Place your
order early

TRafalgar 3-
2040




